





























Report of the Religious Educa tion M‘m
1944, '

During the past year our Sunday School has shewn the results of several ears
of effort to make the parents of our church, Sunday Scheol conscious, C

Our atiendance has increased, although the attendance in Sunday School
out the state has materially decreased. Our average attendance for the past year
has been 160, and our average enrollment has been 217,

The excellence of our church school has been an important factor in bringing
new members into our church, Children of non-members have attended our church
school because of its good reputation, and the parents have become members cf the
church,

Several of our departments have meetings with mothers, or both fathers and
mothers, at some time during the year, Mrs, Gibson entertained the children of
the Nursery and Beginners! Departments and their mothers at a lovely party in
November. She explained to the mothers the aims of the department and how this
work could be supplemented in the home, Between forty and fifty mothers and grand-
mothers, and about fifty children attended, which shows a fine interest in a depart-
ment which has an enrollment of fifty children,

The Junior Derartment gave fifteen dollars ($15) to the American Bible Society,
part of which would be used to further Dr. Laubach's work among the illiterate,
This was done in conjunction with the work done in class on the translation of the
Bible into foreign languages and their uses,

Since September, we have six (6) supervisors and twenty-five (25) teachers, :
This is two less supervisors than last year due to combining the Nursery and Begin-
ners' Departments and not replacing Miss Patton, who was supervisor of the Senior
High Department before she moved away. There are four less teachers than last
year,

We want the teachers and supervisors to know how much we appreciate their faith-
fulness and devotion, During the winter of 1943-44 there were only four changes in
the whole teaching staff, This makes for wnity and coordination in the work, which
in turn, strengthens the whole Sunday School, A strong Sunday School now insures a
strong church a few years hence,

Instead of giving baskets to the poor for Thanksgiving, the Sunday Sc:lw::.u1 do=-
nated clothing to the United Nations Relief, and five boxes of books, toys, e T8
clothing to the Indian Missions in the Dakotas, This was in line with 'tlée m :f
projects being carried on through the whole Sunday School, which is the study
work with the American Indians,

Last spring Pilgrim Fellowship gave a play to liquidate their financial obliga-

tions, It was entitled "Spring Fever" and was presented at twe very fine perform-
ances, About $64,00 was raised,
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Their regular meeting has an aver K
age attendance of 25 to 30. The attendance
:::'ai:::a has xmgmghtslnxm around 15, but a fine spirit exists -:mg those
. 'n am .
Bts fol) ha.;e ins have been counselors

for Pilgrim Fellow
attended most of the meetings, i s

A Youth Rally for the young people in the Duluth Associat
Churches was held in our church October 23, 1944,

young people, 10 adult leaders, and 2 out of town speakers, Representatives came
from Graand Marais, Pilgrim Church, Sandstone, Aitken, Cloquet, and Morgan Park for
dinner and a Program, It is the first time anything of this kind has been done,

ion of Congregational
It was attended by about 75

and it was successful,

We were so glad that Mrs, Gibson, supervisor of the Nursery and Beginners!
Department was able to g0 to the Faribdb

ault Summer School of Christian Education
last July. The chairman of the Reli

the convention of the International Council
last February, It was a great inspiration

Our director at that time, Miss Leland, also attended, and was elected a Member at
Large of the Directors! Section,

Each member of our committeec has chosen one department of the Church School as
his special interest for the year, and brings a report to each meeting on the ac-
tivities and needs of that department. In this way, the whole committee has been

in touch with all phases of the Sunday School work and we were better able to give
intelligent advice when it was needed,

We were very sorry to lose our fine Religious Education Director, Miss Ray

Leland, last June. The committee did everything within its power to persuade her
to stay with us, but were unsuccessful,

i f Miss Frances
However, we feel very fortunate to have secured the services o
Collins, who: although not trained for Religious Education work, has the background

of successful teaching, and 1ife in a minister's home. We wish her success in her
new work,

The church is greatly indebted to Miss Leland for her interesttin am: devg;ion
to our Sunday School, and young people's work, during the past eigh tiea:‘h{:rch
has set a fine Christian example for our children, and we have seen toeone wyt
school develop, under her guidance, from a poorly discip:!.ined. g;ox;p e fpcn
finest organizations in the state. She was always willing to he ps;.x;yis o=
time, She has not missed a church session in over eight years'mucation g
Board of Management of the Faribault Summer School of Christian .
most fortunate to have had her with us for so long.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Taylor Magney,
Chairman.







el tﬁhef:hief pu:?o:e of a Board of Trustees is
€ linances of the Church, In the campa. for funds for :
budget was $20,940, At the end of December 19 e e .

44 we had actual
the campaign for 1945 we sought a bud et of $23 ly raised $22,729, 1In
been raised, i

%0 look after the property and

» and to the Directors

The Woman'sg Auxiliary, last year, contrivuted $900, $400 of which went to
Benevolences, This is the same amount as
gratified that t

the year before, The Trustees feel very
he women's organization makes such a substantial contribution to the
Church budget,

Plate collections during 1944 were $2158, compared to $1367 in 1943, 1In
1944 we paid $2800 to benevolences, while in 1945 we expect to pay $3200.

A year ago, in my report, I called attention to a weak spot in the Church's
finances, namely, a large amount of unpaid subscriptions, which in that report were
about $ 3500 altogether,. $600 of which were prior to the year 1943, leaving $2900 ap-
plicable to the year 1943, I am pleased to report now that at the end of 1944 there
are only $1160 of unpaid pledges made for 1944, so that our record shows an improve~
ment of $1740. I do not want to leave the impression that either the increased
budget was raised, or that the back pledges were reduced, by any great work on the_
part of the Trustees, Much of it is a product of the times, We all know there is
more money in circulation, more people have more money than heretofore, and collec-

tions in all lines are at a high point. Many new members and increased support by
the others were also responsible for success.

The Board of Trustees wishes to express its thanks to our very able Treas-
urer, Mr, Stillman, and to the Church Secretary, Mrs. Manley, and to the Othezion
Officers and Employees of the Church, for their efficient and 9ordia1 c:oc»pera\een
during the year, We also wish to commend very highly our minister, Mr%hME_Qu ,We
in his conduct of the affairs of the Church, and in our relationship wi im, et
feel that under his guidance Pilgrim Church has made a big step.forward durm%o come'a
and we look forward with confidence and hope to continuance during the years .

Respectfully submitted,

Fred W, Buck,
Chairman of the Board
of Trustees.,




Pilgrin Congrggauom Church
Report of
=fport of the Historian

To the Members of
Pilgrim congregational Church;

Our Pastor, Reverend Thomas ¢ McQuee
« n, continued hi v
great success during the vyear just ended, 9g new members h:vm‘:d::g:hia
year, and we are happy to have these new people with us, Last year 121 members

were added, and the year prior to t tly teady iner
membership is evident, e i conuqmnﬂv Ping el

This year 13 persons severed their membershi
P with this church to oin
other_congregations, and 13 members were lost by death. Consequently ouranet
gain in membership this year is seventy members,

Under the able leadership of Mr. Bmmons W. Collins, and his assistants,
the Every Member Canvass was successful, and raised the highest budget ever set
for the Church, Congratulations are certainly due Mr, Collins, the Assistant
Directors, Mr. X, M. Nelson and Mr, J, D. Bradley, and the men of the church who
made the calls,

All of the several organizations connected with the church carried on
various activities with success, as more fully appears elsewhere,

This year our service flag has 157 stars for men and women in active
service with our armed forces in this war, Last year we had two gold stars,
devoted to the memory of Richard W. Luce, whose death occurred in 1942, and
Reed R, Brunner, who died the early part of 1943, 1944 has added two additional
gold stars, in honor of James K. Rice, and Wilbur F, Bradley, who gave their
lives in the defense of this nation during the past year,

N¢ one can properly eulogize these honored dead., We can extend our .
efforts and direct our prayers to the end that they shall not have died in vain,
and ever hope for the early cessation of the world conflict in which the nations
are engaged,

In addition to these servicemen, the following named members of the
church passed away during the year:

Miss Mary Louise Husted Mr, H, S. Newell
Miss Mabel Bates Mrs, Adelaide Colton
Miss Zelma G, Kaiser Miss Lillian Ferguson
Mrs, Carl T, Wise Mrs, Lillian Nelson
Mr., N, H, Maynard Mr. M. C. Dahl

Mr, W, Gordon Hegardt

May we pause a moment in silent memory of these our departed brethern,
Respectfully submitted

Arthur M, Clure
Historian



































































e Plate collections during 1944 were $2158, compared to $1367
in 1943. In 1944 we paid §2800 to benevolences, while in 1945 we expect
to pay $3200.

the Church's finances, namely,

e _aDO

he in circulation, more people have more money than
h fore, ar ) ons in 211 lines are at a high point. Many new
ers and increased support by the others were also responsible for
success.

The Board of Trustees wishes to express its thanks to our very
able Treasurer, Mr, Stillmen, and to the Church Secretary, Mrs. Manley,
and to the other Officers and Employees of the Church, for their efficient
and cordisl cooperation during the year. We also wish to commend very
highly our minister, Mr. McQueen, in his conduct of the affairs of the
Church, and in our relationships with him. We feel that under his guidance
Pilgrim Church has made & big step forward during 1944, and we look forward
with confidence and hope to continuance during the years to come.

Respectfully submitted,

/s ,

Chairman of the Board of Trustees



















